THE PARK POST



LOWER BEVERLEY LAKE PARK

William Morris, A.M.C.T., Park Manager 146 Lower Beverley Lake Park Road P. O. Box 130 Delta, Ontario K0E 1G0 www.beverleylakepark.com Email: bevlake@ripnet.com

October 2015

Dear Members and Volunteers of the Seasonal Campers' Recreation Committee

Friends:



On behalf of the Lower Beverley Lake Park Management Board, we would like to take this opportunity to extend our sincere appreciation and gratitude to you for all of your efforts spent organizing and conducting the numerous social activities throughout the summer at the park.

We are very fortunate to have such an active and supportive in-park recreation committee. Your efforts in organizing the bingo events, 50/50 raffles, children's activities, horseshoe and poker tournaments and early morning pancake breakfasts are greatly appreciated by all of our campers. Having events such as these are just one more thing that helps make our park a great tourist destination and a 'home away from home' for all.

In the past, we have been fortunate to have your committee's support in providing new playground equipment, lighting fixtures, building enhancements, and beach equipment. We are most appreciative of your recent partnership in providing another piece of playground equipment, refurbishing the last three holes on the mini putt golf course and purchasing blinds for the Bradford Pavilion.

Once again, thank you for your untiring efforts and endless support in making Lower Beverley Lake Park a most enjoyable camping destination for all to enjoy!

Respectfully,

Cathy Livingston

Ronald E. Holman

Chairperson Lower Beverley Lake Park Management Board Mayor
Township of Rideau Lakes

Terry Fox Run



Gratitude is extended to all those campers who supported the annual Terry Fox Run on September 20th.

This year, a total of \$4050 was raised at the Delta event with \$1045 coming from sponsorships within the park. Since our campers started supporting this cause in 2003, a total of \$13,550 has been collected within the park.

Well Done Lower Beverley Campers!

50 / 50 Raffle Winners

The Labour Day Weekend raffle prize of \$1358.00 was claimed by Transient Camper of Susan Mariner of Merrickville.





My Fellow Seasonal Campers:

Just a quick note to say **THANK YOU** for all of your help in selling our 50/50 tickets during my term as the Lottery Committee Chairperson.

Many great items have been purchased and several projects have been completed with the funds raised.

I hope that you will continue to support this event in future years along with Noreen Resetar in her new role as the Lottery Committee Chairperson.

Happy Selling!

Rose Hyland





During the Old Bastards' Motorcycle Rally, two raffles were held in support of their event. The first prize of \$535.00 was won by Seasonal Camper Bernie Davy while Transient Camper Greg Kinghorn of North Augusta won the second prize.

SEASONAL CAMPERS' LIAISON

Allan Moorhouse, Site G-12

As we winterize our campers and prepare to say goodbye to Delta and Lower Beverley for one last time during the 2015 camping season, we can reflect back upon the last 5 months. I hope that your time in the Park has been as enjoyable for you as it has been for me.



The Seasonal Campers' Recreation Committee has had a very busy season; organizing and hosting numerous successful events. Congrats to all the volunteers!

Congratulations must also be extended to Jean Woods and Valerie Doyle for once again participating in the Terry Fox Walk. A total of \$1,045.00 was raised within the park. Thanks to Valerie and Jean and to everyone that contributed to this successful fund raiser.

Perhaps we will see you at Celebrating the Season, an event well worth the trip back to Delta prior to Christmas 2015.

Stay warm, stay safe, and let the countdown begin for May 2016.

Seasonal Campers' Recreation Committee

To Our Camper Volunteers:

We would like to say a big THANK YOU to all of our Seasonal Campers and the many volunteers for their efforts in planning, organizing, and working at the many recreational events during the 2015 season. We look forward to the 2016 season



and working with you in building another fun filled summer.

Pat Phillips, Chairperson Al Moorhouse, Seasonal Camper Liaison

A copy of the minutes of the Seasonal Campers' Recreation Committee Meeting held in August and the Year-End Financial Statement have been included with this newsletter.

'Celebrating the Season 2015'



Staff members have now started preparations for the 11th Annual *'Celebrating the Season'* festival which will be held on the five Saturday nights prior to Christmas starting on November 21st.

Additional lights and displays have been added as a means of expanding our presentation this year.

Please check out our website for a complete listing of event details!

Vacant Sites

As outlined in Policy Statement # 10: Reservation and Transfer of Seasonal Camp Sites, an invitation to relocate shall be extended to all existing seasonal campers before any vacant sites are offered to the general public. Should any camper be interested in relocating to the vacant sites, please contact the Park Office in writing before October 16th specifically indicating which site you would like to move to and the reason behind the request to relocate. Anyone



approved for relocation will be notified and will be required to do so prior to November 1st.

Several campers have already submitted vague notes regarding relocating sites.

Please remember that these notes are not valid and that formal letters of request for specific sites must now be submitted stating the site requested.

Letters that do not request a specific site cannot be processed.

Sites being requested must be able to adequately accommodate your trailer

Vacant Sites			Site Dimensions
D-02	30 amp	Previously occupied by Tracy Elliott & Jack La Porte	40' x 65'
E-06	30 amp	Previously occupied by Marion & Winston Purdy	36' x 60'
H-20	30 amp	Previously occupied by Donna & Leo Ouellette	37' x 50'
J-03	30 amp	Previously occupied by Brenda & Dan Barbaglia	30' x 65'

2016 Website



Ready or not 2016, here we come! Please visit our website after November 1st to view all of the events scheduled during the 2016 camping season.

Until Next Year.....



The Management Team and supporting staff members would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all of your support and kindness expressed to them during this past season. Working with our seasonal clientele has been a most enjoyable and rewarding experience. We wish you the best of health and happiness throughout the remainder of this year and until we camp again.

See you in 2016!